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              Tollcross Community Council   
Draft Minutes Wednesday 31 May 2023 7.00 pm
AT TOLLCROSS COMMUNITY CENTRE 
1.       Welcome and Apologies – 

Present:   Richard Allen (Chair), Paul Beswick (Treasurer), Iain Black, Roger Colkett, Tim Puntis, Liz Summerfield.
Cllr Joanna Mowat.
Jimmy Robertson
Apologies: Fiona Allen, Andy Devenport
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
There were no declarations of interests.

2. Designation of Bruntsfield Links

JR referred to the Council’s latest consultation “Phase 2, Fields in Trust Protection for Green Spaces, final 10 new nominations” and pointed out that while The Meadows had quite rightly been included, Bruntsfield Links was not listed in the Council’s current ‘Fields in Trust’ list of 45 parks nor has it been included in the final 10 nominations currently being proposed for ‘Fields in Trust’ protection. The history of Bruntsfield Links and its separateness from The Meadows should set it apart from simply being an appendage of the Meadows.  If budgets are set aside for parks, having two might be preferable.
PB thought that the whole 95 acre park (M&BL) tended to be seen together; certainly by FoMBL.

JM wondered if being golf links meant it was not really a park. She has made enquiries of the council officers and will report back.
3. Police Matters  
No police attended. 

PB - Last month we had an apology for non-attendance.

RA - We should at least expect a crime report each month.

RC - Gleaned from EACC, it seems that the police are happy to keep in touch with emails and reports but they cannot commit to attendance (perhaps a financial/manpower problem).

JR - Fairmilehead CC meetings often get a police presence.

LS – Tried but got no response from St. Leonard’s police station.

JM and RA – Our CC area seems to have parts of three police districts so much from each is not relevant.
4.       Minutes of the meeting held on 26 April 2023
Corrections: None
That the minutes were a true record was proposed by Roger Colkett and seconded by Iain Black and agreed as a true record by the meeting.

Matters Arising: 
a) King’s Theatre: several CC members had been on a site visit which was very informative and enjoyable.

b) Tollcross Clock: JM - Cllr McFarlane is to attend a meeting about the clock and will get back to us.

c) City Mobility Plan: PB felt the task was too daunting in the timescale.

TP pointed out that there were some very important parts and implications and we should concentrate on these parts. JM concurred.

5.  Tollcross CC Matters

RA - the TX community centre is looking for members to join its management committee.

PB - We could put a plea on our website if the management committee wanted that.

AGM next month

PB - we could do with some new members.

TP pointed out the lack of any students reps. at our meetings.

RA - We have a university rep. in Stuart Tooley but he rarely attends.

TP – would like to tweet our agendas which would be more direct than expecting people to visit the web site.

PB – we need to ratify the accounts at the AGM and minute that we did so at the following meeting. 
6. CEC councilors Comments and Questions
Elected councillors for central ward:

Cllr Margaret Graham, Cllr Finlay McFarlane, Cllr Claire Miller, Cllr Joanna Mowat.

Only Cllr Mowat was present. She did not think there were any major initiatives but explained more about the STL situation and the judicial review, the result of which may not be known until after the summer. Answering TP, she felt that the scope of the review focused on licensing whereas the objectors might have been better focusing on planning. There are some new proposals coming from the Scottish Govt. which may affect things. 
RC asked about cross subsidizing between licensing and planning but JM pointed out there was no connection but Licensing paid for itself and Planning charges fees.

JM pointed out that STL owners may be moving to establish HMOs instead which would be positive for longer term renting.

Bins

RC – There is currently a programme to reassess siting, number and type of bins. He asked if it has it been suspended and will it include off road bins such as in car parks.

JM – It is still ongoing and all council bins will be included: the balance of types and number will be assessed and possibly increased.
RC felt that labelling of bin types was poor with some labels being worn off. JM undertook to notify RC of the contact details for requesting replacement bin labels. JM said we need to make it easier for residents to do the right thing with recycling.

IB and RC – some problems with food waste bins had now been resolved but it was difficult to get a resolution if bins were not shown on the website.

RC was concerned that there was no mechanism for recycling small electrical goods for flat dwellers, other than a long journey to a disposal site. JM said we need local collection points(cages).

Whale bones for Jawbone Walk

IB said there was a meeting of FoMBL next week which would discuss it and he would feed back any information.

7.     Planning Report
Report provided via email by PB on 26 May 2023.
a) Short Term Lets:
We have objected to 21 applications for STLs on shared stairs in our area. Twelve have been refused, 1 has been approved, 3 have been withdrawn and the others are pending. The reason given by one operator for why so few applications have come in is that they expect to be refused so are not bothering to apply
The result of court action by STL operators will have a major bearing on whether the scheme will operate.

b) Planning Applications

1. Application to be hot food outlet at Quinn’s Café at 62 West Port. This is an area of overprovision but already does breakfasts etc.

2. Applications for advertising screens on 3 bus shelters, including at 136 Lothian Road. About 20 have been approved and there is a council contract for these, despite the waste of energy.

3. Erection of offices.  This is the completion of the circle at Scottish Widows. Already approved, this is just minor stuff about drainage etc.

c) Planning Decisions

1. 32 Gilmore place approved as a self catering unit.

2. 38 Gilmore Place applied to change HMO into guest house with building work and was refused.

3. Applications for use as a short term lets at Flat 2 112B West Bow and 2F5 1 Upper Bow, unit 1, 2 Lady Wynd and Flat 2, 6 Castle Terrace were approved; we only objected to the last one. The application for STL at 112A West Bow was rejected.

4. The following applications for short term lets were rejected. We objected to them all. Flat 1, 2 Gardners Crescent; 515 Webster’s land; 1F2 76 Grassmarket; 12 Cordiner’s Land.

8. Licensing Report (RC)
There were no significant applications.
RC has a meeting with the licensing board in Friday along with the licensing forum. He has some criticisms of the way the board works and will voice these at the meeting.
a) That the objector speaks first when the applicant may say things afterwards that require a response appears unfair as the objector cannot respond. RC gave examples. There is no easy mechanism for objectors to get access to all relevant details before the meeting.

b) There appears to be a presumption to award the license.

c) Ordinary objectors are often disappointed after dealing with the licensing board.

9.   AOCB
a) RC – There appears to be some pressure for changing the way CCs operate. There are discussions with the Govt. and W Lothian is pushing the idea that CCs should be more like English Parish councils. RC will keep us informed.
b) LS had sent a report of the EACC meeting to all members. Major items were the fate of the no. 41 bus and a presentation about how CCs should have more associations with local traders and try to get them onto the CC. We need to protect our local retail as it is being lost to outlets supporting short term residents like tourists and students.
                                   Date of next meeting 28 June 2023
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